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Octoberl ~, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

California Eperq\, ~;ommission 

DOCKETED
\'1: -z,:'"
 

Re:	 SUPPOlt for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Ce'i-ti~cation 

Dear Commissioners: lMJ1;t!JJ) 
My name isJ1GfJ~HVI HJNJt; I am currently a-l-year Apprentice in the HVAC 
System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require cel1ification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 

-·--------Title24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
concept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABE. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/IEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

(I	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. 

t) Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 
of their certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 



The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials and a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and methods was evaluated and 
verified. I 

Sincerely, \v'J 
,I. ,', 
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Octoberl~ 20.12 
~:.'p. 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re:	 Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is . ~l ~ ,J.;n an HV AC Journeyperson. I have been in the HV AC 

System Installation Trade since ~Ql~ . I have completed a ~ year HVAC System/ 
ll ­

Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am submitting these comments in support. of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
concept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/lEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

It	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. 



~	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have ,dlemonstrated that the quality 
of their certification program has been reviewed anq assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 

I 

The regulations should also require that any application inch!.ldes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials dnd a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and bethods was evaluated and 
verified. I 

Sincerely, 



October lS, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
15 J 6 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re:	 Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is &£~/ .. ~TNN5'>..41 am an HVAC Journey~el:~on. I have '~een in the HVAC 

System Installation Trade since/2?t . I have cOI!1pleted a .6 year HVA~ System/ 
Sheet Meta"! Apprenticeship program-.. _. 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
concept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/IEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

It	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. 



a	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 
of their certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 

I 

The regulations should also require that any application inclmdes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials ind a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and kethods was evaluated and 
verified. 



,., 
October /~, 2012 

California Energy Commission
 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2
 
Dockets Office
 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4
 
Sacramento, CA 95814
 

Re:	 Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners:	 ., 

My name is ~ l ~I am an HVAC JOl;;'n~yperson. I have ~~en in the HVAC
 
System Installation Trade since 1.ROI . I have completed a S .year HVAC System/
 

Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program.
 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 

. concept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/IEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

o	 The certification body should· be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. 



I
 
i 

~	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 
of their certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 

The regulations should also require that any application incl~des provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials ahd a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and methods was evaluated and 
verified. 

II 
Sincerely, Il 

,,' '. ':, .' of .: ~ ... : 



October 1~ 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance ContractorlTester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is~, I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I hav,e been in the HV AC 

System Installati?n Trade since J1.1l-' I have completed a s= year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program, 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
concept of taking advantage of the existing certitication programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABE. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/lEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation erisures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certitications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While I support the designation of the specitic TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certitication Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

<t	 The certitication body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, includ~!lg in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. 



i
 
~	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 

of their certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 

The regulations should also require that any application inchldes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials abd a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and fuethods was evaluated and 
verified. 

Sincerely, 



October ~,2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: SUPPOlt for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester. Certification 

Dear Commissioners: . 

My name is &;L5~lti66 ,lam currently a.5' year Apprentice in the HVAC 
System/Sheet MetafApprenticeship Program. 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require celtification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 

----------Title24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
concept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/IEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensurinR that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

• i· { 

While I support th'L-.designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

G The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. .. 

G Certification Providers should be accredited or have demcinstntted that the quality 
of their certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 



The regulations should also require that any application inclLes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials ahd a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and (nethods was evaluated and 
verified. . ~ 

1 

I 
Sincerely, Iu} 

,', 



October is, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re:	 Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is \)a..V\iS V",l(..R, I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 

System Installation Trade since ~S- . I have completed a s: year HVAC System/ 

Sheet Metal Apprenticesh ip program. 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
concept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that BVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/IEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

,.	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including iIi mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. 



~ 

~	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 
of their certification program has been reviewed and lassessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. . : 

The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials and a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and Ibethods was evaluated and 
verified. I 

Sincerely, 



October l~, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Coiltractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: , 
.A" , \ V ",j}.'I"J>,.C.~ I L. 

My name is NCA,,1"''O-th f, 1.'" , I am currently a __ year Apprentice in the HVAC 

System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 

---TiUe24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
concept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited und~r ISOIIEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

ct The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. _ 

(J Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 
of their certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 



The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials ahd a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and rhethods was evaluated and 

Sincerely, 

verified. 

••J ..··l· 



October IS, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re:	 Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorrrester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is ~~~ttllS ,I am currently a ~ year Apprentice in the HVAC 
System/Sheet Metal pprentlceshlp Program., . 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification of anyone perfonning Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless perfonned by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perfonn the~e inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
concept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC ~ystems 

perfonn a.s designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/IEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifi'cations, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

•	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. 

•	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 
of their certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 



The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials and a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and methods was evaluated and 
verified. 

Sincerely, 



-.......
 

October , 2012 
lo/lii/\L

California Energy Commission
 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2
 
Dockets Office
 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4
 
Sacramento, CA 95814
 

Re:	 Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is ~ I am currently a \ t::;( year Apprentice in the HVAC 
System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
concept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/IEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

•	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. 

•	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 
of their certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 



'.,­

The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials and a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and methods was evaluated and 
verified. 



OctoberJ6',2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re:	 Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certitication 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is Eck/;e C-J ,I aJ:-an I-lVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 

System Installation Trade since~. I have completed a .yy~ year HVAC System/ 

Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requil~es sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
concept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/IEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 BVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

<t	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems o'r in lighting systenis. 



II 

oa Certitication Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 
of their certification program has been reviewed and ,Iassessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. I 

I 
The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials ahd a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and rh.ethods was evaluated and 
verified. 

V'//:' 
Sincerely, ~/ 

,I 



October1s:2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is (0£ -:5cY1S-o,"" , I am currently a ~ear Apprentice in the HVAC 
System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
concept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/IEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

•	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. 

•	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 
of their certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 



" - II1II. 

The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials and a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and methods was evaluated and 
verified. 

Sincerely, 



October b("-

2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re:	 Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorrrester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name iSJ)e(l V\ MadeL, I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since 19ft! . I have completed a i year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. ' 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
concept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/IEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

"~ .. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

•	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad
 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical
 
systems or inJighting systems.
 



•	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 
of their certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 

The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials and a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and methods was evaluated. and 
verified. 

Sincerely, .L1.-~ 
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October 12, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re:	 Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorrrester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is A..l,J ~ I) {}0r/tm currently a ~~ar Apprentice in the HVAC 
System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification' of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
concept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems, 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/lEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

•	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. 

•	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 
of their certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 



The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials and a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and methods was evaluated and 
verified. 

Sincerely, 


	Honghui Huang

	Oscar Rivas

	Marlin Johnson

	Robert Preston

	Terry Roy

	Neil Spleiss

	Denis Valle

	Nathanie Vennaracci

	Jeffrey Behrens

	Ray Gonzales

	Eddie Grant

	Ross Jenson

	Dean Marler

	Kevin Orcatt




